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Senator the Hon Ian Macdonald 
Chair 
Senate Legal and Constitutional Affairs Legislation Committee 
PO Box 6100 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA ACT 2600 

Dear Senator Macdonald 

Correction and clarification of evidence 

Australian Government 

Attorney-General's Department 

Deputy Secretary 

Civil Justice and 
Corporate Group 

I write to correct the evidence provided to the Senate Standing Committee on Legal and 
Constitutional Affairs hearing of 18 October 2016. 

Since giving evidence that evening, an examination of Departmental records in relation to 
appointments to the Administrative Appeals Tribunal (AAT) has revealed the need to correct and 
clarify some evidence given by myself and another officer where that evidence was incorrect or 
inadvertently has the capacity to mislead. 

Appointments to the Administrative Appeals Tribunal are made in accordance with the Protocol for 
Appointments to the AAT, which was settled by the Attorney-General, in consultation with the 
President of the AAT, the Hon Justice Duncan Kerr Chev LH, on 6 November 2015. 

The following corrections are identified by reference to the relevant Hansard extract from the Proof 
Committee Hansard released on 19 October 2016. 

Hansard reference 1 (page 93) 

Mr Anderson: Senator, I will take that one. The advice that the President provides to the Attorney 
makes recommendations about reappointments. It makes recommendations about whether 
members should be cross-appointed to divisions. It makes recommendations about whether some 
members should be promoted. But it also makes recommendations about the creation of new 
positions, so the-. 

Senator Wong: But you 're not able to tell me, because you cannot find the letter and you have no 
information, whether that letter did in fact recommend new positions? Or can you do that now? 

Mr Anderson: I can tell you that that letter did actually recommend that there be some new 

positions created. 
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Senator Wong: So the answer is no. 

Mr Anderson: That is correct.

In fact, the Government made appointments to the AAT on three occasions in 2016. 

A total of 114 appointments were announced in 2016 as follows: 

• 9 appointments were announced on 25 February

• 29 appointments were announced on 24 March, and

• 76 appointments were announced on 5 May.

33 of those 114 appointments were in fact recommended by selection committee processes 
conducted by the AAT, or by other portfolios prior to the 1 July 2015 amalgamation. 

Hansard reference 9 (page 100) 

Senator Wong: Okay. Was the Department aware before the appointment that Ms Brandon-Baker 
was Mr Morrison's former Chief of Staff? 

Mr Anderson: I do not believe that we were aware. 

Prior to the appointment of Ms Brandon-Baker, the Department had in fact received documentation 
from Ms Brandon-Baker which disclosed that she had been the Chief of Staff for the Hon Scott 
Morrison MP. 

Yours sincerely 

 
Iain Anderson 
20 October 2016 
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